Hunter High School
Community Council Meeting Minutes
Date: Tuesday, February 20, 2018
Place: Hunter High Faculty Room

Attendance: Administration-Craig Stauffer. Faculty--Holly Wamsley, Jeff Sillito, Jo Thompson, and
Roxanne Ohran. Parents-Marni Allred, Angela Burningham, Brenda Shamo, Karen Bates, Cheryl
Redd, Cindy Davis, and Esther Olschewski. Absent— Parents- Laura Flores-Ortega, Robin
Hancock and Jeff Grossaint. Faculty- Marta Cooney

Meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. by Council Chair, Cindy Davis

Trust lands Balance: Amount for one teacher attendance at AVID conference has been
encumbered, but was not needed so it can be returned to the balance. $68,668.16 is the
current balance. Some accounts are in the red so we will need to move some funds to keep
them balanced.

January minutes were approved unanimously.
New Business:

1. Review of upcoming Land Trust 2018-19. Some minor corrections were made, and the
school plan was unanimously approved. Emails will go out to all Council members for
their signatures.

Proposals:

1. Professional Development — UEN Virtual Reality Training (Gatrell $356) Approved with
one opposed

2. Professional Development- Utah Teachers Fellowship Day on the Hill (Gatrell $170, cost
of sub) Proposals *2-4 were unanimously rejected because the proposed activities do
not fit the school plan.

3. Professional Development — UCET teacher leadership conference, being a panelist
(Gatrell $170, cost of sub) *

4. Professional Development — Utah Teacher Fellowship Training: (Gatrell $170, cost of
sub) *

5. Professional Development- Art in the Sun Conference (Frampton $371) Approved

unanimously
6. Student field trip- State Math Contest (Banks $400) Approved unanimously



7. Literary Magazine - (Woolf $1000) Approved unanimously
8. Student equipment - Calculator Better Covers (Banks $556) Approved unanimously
9. Student equipment- Cameras (Schafer $3,800) Approved unanimously

Comment Time:

Cindy Davis brought up to the Council the fact that proposals are being put forth to add
6t grade to the Junior Highs in the Hunter network. Parents who are interested and have an
opinion need to make their feelings known to their local elementary Community Council.

Esther Olschewski brought up some concerns about some of the members of the faculty
and their attitudes toward students who are seeking their help to solve problems and situations
that matter to them and their education.

The teachers on the Council suggested that contact first be made with the teacherin
guestion and that the parent address the issue with the teacher before going to administrators
with a problem.

Next Meeting —Monday, March 19, 2018 @ 5:00 p.m.

Meeting Adjourned at 6:15 pm



